
Cubans stranded in U.S. due to
COVID-19 return to the island

Havana, May 22 (RHC)-- Bruno Rodríguez, Cuba's Minister of Foreign Affairs, said that the return this
Friday of Cubans who were stranded in the United States is the result of the work of both governments.

On his official Twitter account, the Cuban foreign minister said that the national residents who were stuck
in the U.S. have received all the attention and help from the authorities of the two states, which allows for
the safe return of the group of Cubans this Friday.

The return is taking place after two weeks of work and exchange between the U.S. and Cuban authorities,
according to a note from the Cuban Embassy in Washington.

World Atlantic Airlines provided two aircraft for these trips from Miami, Florida, to Havana.  

Three days ago, the Cuban Embassy in Washington D.C. announced in another communication that its
Consulate will continue to provide services on a non-presential basis until further notice, after it
suspended its on-site activities beginning March 16th due to the pandemic.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/223533-cubans-stranded-in-us-due-to-covid-19-return-to-the-
island
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